
From the Editors 

We are proud to present volume 20:1/2 (1987) 
of Folklore Forum. We hope the excellent 
articles included in this double issue will in 
some way compensate for the unavoidable delay in 
publication of this volume that our subscribers 
have borne so patiently. In large measure, this 
delay is symptomatic of a problem plaguing all 
academic journals at present: the dearth of 
submissions. The old adage of "publish or 
perish" has lost its bite; there have been times 
when we wished a death penalty instituted to 
back it up! So we take the opportunity of this 
forum (pun intended) to encourage our readers to 
submit their work to Forum especially, but to 
journals as a whole. Publishing is still the 
best way to reach the widest audience of people 
interested in the field of folklore; in 
submitting your work you contribute to the 
dialogue that keeps our discipline so vital and 
exciting . 

In recognition of this integral role journals 
play in the life of our discipline, and in an 
effort to recapture Forum's original mandate as 
a "communication for students of folklore," we 
have expanded the avenues for publication in 
Forum. Our journal's original role as a 
"rabble-rousing rag" is one we have cherished as 
its editors and hope to see continued in future 
issues. To this end, we have reinstated "Notes 
and Queries" and "Topics and Comments" sections 
to provide a broader outlet for the scholarly 
and expressive aspects of our discipline. The 
three "Notes" in this issue provide suggestions 
for research, teaching, and translation, 
respectively; and the "Comment" is a parodic 
historiography of our field which we hope our 
readers will find therapeutic. We encourage our 
readers to submit letters, notes, and obser- 
vations on folklore to Folklore Forum. As this 
journal enters its second score of publishing 



and our discipline enters its second century, 
the need for a forum in which students and 
established scholars may come together to 
exhort, argue, muse, commiserate, question, and 
laugh is as real today as it was in the infancy 
of our study. 

With that said, we hold the soapbox a moment 
longer to thank our devoted and enthusiastic 
editorial board for their service, our authors 
for their diligence, and our readers for their 
continuing support. We pass on the mantle of 
editorship (not without a sigh of relief!) to 
two energetic, impassioned co-editors and note 
with pleasure their plans for further 
improvements in the "emergent" tradition of 
Folklore Forum. 

Good luck to them, and good reading to all! 

Barbara Truesdell 
Jennifer Livesay 


